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OPEN SCHOOL 
Miss Shelly’s
February News
UPCOMING DATES

February 4- Swimming begins, afternoon

February 11 – Board meeting 5:30 p.m.

February 14 – ½ day district wide – Valentine’s Day parties

February 17 – School closed district wide

Hold the dates:

March 16-20 – Spring break district wide
March 25 & 26 – Picture days

April 30 – Art show

May 6 – End of year celebration/graduation

May 22 – Last day of school year
June 1 – Summer school begins
Summer/Fall Enrollment
Summer and fall enrollment forms are now available and have been placed in cubbies.  If you need another copy or extras, they are on the table in the office.  Please turn your paperwork in as soon as possible to reserve your sports.  I will begin enrolling from the wait list on March 2nd.  
Spring Raffle

Our spring raffle will begin in April.  We are beginning to gather donated items for the raffle.  Tickets sell for $1/piece, you select the item you want to try and win, and we draw the winners in May.  Past donations include auto detailing, massages, gift certificates, variety of gift baskets, etc.  If your business or family is interested in donating an item, please let me know.  We do advertise businesses who have donated on our website, Facebook page, and on the flyers we use to sell tickets.  This fundraiser is always a lot of fun!

Amazon Smile

Reminder – if you are ordering from Amazon, use smile.amazon.com and select Open School as your charity, and we automatically get a percentage of your purchase donated to us! (No info is shared; they just send us a profit check.)  It is an easy way to support the school while you do your regular shopping.  
Valentine’s Day – ½ Day and Parties

The children will have class parties on the morning of February 14th.  School will be dismissed at 11:30 (district wide) on this day as well.  Monday, February 17th   is a district wide school closure for President’s Day.
Indoor/Outdoor Recess

If we are going to be staying indoors (below zero with windchill factor) we will post the Indoor Recess signs on the front doors.  Otherwise, please bring your child to before school staff in their winter gear ready for outdoor play.  It helps the morning staff tremendously to have children arrive with snow pants and boots on already.  Also, please label your child’s gear – mittens, snow pants, hats, so we can try to help get them back to your child.  Lost and found is in the office if you are missing something.  Thank you!

Water Bottles

Friendly reminder – please take your child’s water bottle home at least weekly to sanitize to help prevent the spread of illness.  Thank you!

Illness
As you know, we have had a few illnesses going around. We are doing all we can to help prevent the spread here at school.  Below is our illness policy for common illnesses:
If your child has a contagious disease/illness, please refer to the following information concerning when he/she can return to school:

	Illness
	Child Can Return To School When:

	
	

	Fever (temperature above 100)
	When fever has been absent for 24 hours without medication. 

	Untreated Head Lice
	When no nits or live lice are present.

	Ringworm
	After antifungal treatment has begun.

	Scabies
	After treatment is completed (24 hours)

	Strep Throat
	24 hours after starting antibiotics and child feels well.

	Vomiting- 2 or more times within 24 hours
	When there has been no vomiting for 24 hour and child feels well.

	Diarrhea
	When the child has had normal stools for 24 hours and child feels well.

	Skin rashes lasting more than a day
	When the rash is treated and as recommended by your physician.

	Conjunctivitis (Pink Eye)
	24 hours after first treatment.


We appreciate your help in keeping everyone healthy!
Miss Carrie’s Lunch/Afternoon Kids

If your child is in Miss Carrie’s class, they may participate in swimming (Tuesday afternoons) music (Wednesday afternoons) or art (Friday afternoons) in Miss Laura’s class.  They may also take turns eating lunch in Miss Laura’s room.  We do this to balance out the classroom numbers and teacher:child ratios.  They will spend the majority of their time with their own class, and we do take turns with who is participating to balance it for everyone.  We do emphasize that we are a school family – all the teachers here are available for all the children, we are all friends, and this also helps children learn to interact with different staff and peers.  If you have any concerns about this, please let me know.  Thank you!
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Valentine’s Strawberry Surprise Salsa

1lbs. fresh strawberries, chopped
1/2 red onion, finely diced
1/2 C cilantro, finely chopped. 
Juice of 2 limes
1/2 green bell pepper, finely diced
Pinch of salt
Combine all ingredients and serve with baked tortilla chips!

